Hetherington, Pavilion and Clapham Park Surgeries 

Notes from Joint PPGs (Patients Participation Groups) Meeting
29 May 2019

Present: 
Hetherington PPG - DS, SM, RB, RG, HBH, DB, DR, MM, AK PCo & PCa

Pavilion PPG- DM

Clapham Park PPG- NK

Citizens UK- LD 

Clapham Park Project – CWW

LPPG network- WHL

Apologies – CN,AB

Welcome and Introductions.
Meeting began with welcome & introductions around the table.
This is the first joint meeting of the three PPGs in our new Primary Care Network.

We also welcomed three voluntary organisations to this meeting. 

Citizens UK - SM said that the practice had membership of Citizens UK, which works in partnership with local people and organisations to address social issues- one successful example being the LIving Wage campaign. 
One local issue we were particularly concerned about was knife crime & its impact. Ching Wah spoke of the work being done in Clapham Park Project and Forum to address this, including bringing together information about local resources for young people & working towards setting up a youth forum organised by young people themselves.

Hetherington Update - SM said that Hetherington would shortly be up to full strength staff wise. Being a training practice helped with recruitment. With regard to Peer Review he was hopeful that working within the Primary Care networks would help with this. He is involved in accrediting practices to become training practices. All practices are also subject to monitoring by the Care Quality Commission.

Heather had been nominated by Hetherington PPG to promote exercise activities for older people-she mentioned the free guided walk in Brockwell Park (11 on Tuesdays), the Silver Fit project (Nordic Walking, & Pilates),  T’ai Chi in Kings Avenue, & self-referral to strength & balance classes

Clapham Park Update -NK said the PPG had been discussing issues around problems with the telephone system, and changes around the building renovation. The PPG is keen to promote continuity of care, as far as possible. 

The PPG has an annual AGM, and has Terms of reference and an elected Patient Group core group. One way to promote the PPG membership is through a flu jab campaign.
They were also planning a meeting to support carers, and a meeting to discuss end of life care, and promoting advance directives. In line with this, the clinicians have already had a training session, and they are keen to promote an event for patients.

Primary Care Networks

NK gave a short presentation on the NHS Long Term Plan, highlighting the coming together of Primary Care Networks (bringing together neighbouring practices to work together) and the possible employment of a Pharmacist & Social Prescribing Link worker for each Network. The Pharmacist could assist with issues such as repeat prescribing & medicines reviews. The Primary Care Networks should have the money for a Social Prescribing Link Worker from July. Lambeth SAIL (Age UK) could support the Link Worker, as in the pilot which was run in Clapham Park. We discussed the need to link with local voluntary and community organisations. PPGs will be in a good position to help with this.

Hetherington and Pavilion decided to come together in a cluster, to form a Primary Care Network with Clapham Park Group Practice with a list size of approx. 34,000 patients.
What is a PCN?
Primary Care Networks (PCNs) are a key part of the NHS Long Term Plan, with all general practices being required to link in a network by June 2019, and Clinical Commissioning Groups being required to commit recurrent funding to develop and maintain them.

The networks are not intended as mergers, but to work towards having expanded neighbourhood teams which could comprise a range of staff such as community services, pharmacists, joined by social care and the voluntary sector.

All general practices will be aligned to a PCN, covering 30,000-50,000 patients, with Local Enhanced services funded by CCGs and provided through the new network contracts. The networks will provide the structure and funding for services to be developed locally, in response to the needs of the patients they serve.
More information here

https://www.england.nhs.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/04/pcn-faqs-000429.pdf
The Community Organiser from Citizens UK described the work of the group bringing local organisations together (schools, charities, faith groups etc) around shared concerns- local priorities included youth violence, housing & environment. There is a housing group which has identified a site for housing in Brixton, working with Lambeth Council, and an environment group. London Citizens UK is working with A&E departments & Red Thread to support young people treated after knife or gun crime incidents.

The planned Carers event on 18th June was discussed. It will run from 2 to 4pm, at the new Clapham Park Community Centre, Kings Avenue. It was agreed to help plan the day. Hetherington Practice is setting up a Carers Group.

Setting up a formal Patient Participation Group was discussed, and it was agreed that there would be discussions on setting this up in Hetherington first, and then in Pavilion to link with the Clapham Park Patient Group.

Frequency of joint PPG meetings was discussed - it was agreed to hold a joint meeting every 2 to 3 months It was also agreed to continue having individual practice based meetings once every 2 to 3 months. 
Next meeting tbc
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